
  

 

August 24, 2023 
 
 
Jennifer McDonnell, SRMP, Director, Solid Waste Management Planning  
NYC Department of Sanitation, Bureau of Solid Waste Management  
125 Worth Street 
New York, NY 10013  
jmcdonnell@dsny.nyc.gov 
 
Dear Jennifer McDonnell: 
 

Re: New York City Local Solid Waste Management Plan (LSWMP) Biennial 
Update, Reporting Period 2021-2022 

 
New York City (City) submitted a revised Biennial Update and additional 

information on August 4, 2023, in response to the June 30, 2023 comments from the 
New York State Department of Environmental Conservation (DEC). The DEC has 
reviewed the supplementary information and revised Biennial Update and has 
determined that they adequately address all the LSWMP Biennial Update elements as 
required by 6 NYCRR Part 366-5.1. The Biennial Update is hereby approved. 
 

DEC thanks you for your continued efforts to implement the City’s solid waste 
management program. The next Biennial Update will be due on October 1, 2025. If you 
have any questions concerning this letter, please contact Paola Munar Moreno at (518) 
402-8715 or by e-mail at planning@dec.ny.gov. 
 
 
 
 

Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Jaime Lang, P.E. 
Supervisor 
Solid Waste Planning, Combustion & Disposal 

 
 
ecc: J. O’Connell, P. Munar Moreno 

M. Assi,M. Ezring, Region 2 
S. Rowland, G. Feinland 
L/DMM/SWMF/SW_Planning/LocalSWMP/PU/R2/Correspondence/Letters/NYC(CI)_2021-2022_BU_Approval.2023-08-
24.pdf 
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